
Mr. Rex Lane 

Woodworth Incorporated 
4201 Pier North Blvd 

Flint, MI 48504 
810-820-6780 

Michigan Department of Environmental Quality 
Kalamazoo District Office 
Air Quality Division 

Dear Mr. Lane, 

July 12th, 2017 

This is in response to the violation notice Woodworth received following the inspection by 
MDEQ on June 8th, 2017 concerning our Emergency Standby Generator. 

Woodworth was unaware when we purchased the Generator, nor did our supplier inform us that 
the Generator exceeded the exemption rule limitation under State air quality rule 336.1285(2)(g). 

Woodworth has worked with MDEQ to have 3 different issued, PTI's No. 64-15A, 144-14, & 
145-14 and have our Homer facility incorporated into Brembo NA' s ROP No. MI-ROP-N2662-
2015. Woodworth strives to comply with all Federal, State, & Local rules & regulations. This is 
clearly an oversight on our part. 

Woodworth has contracted RPS GaiaTech to help us submit our PTI for the Emergency Standby 
Generator. I will be meeting with Chris Blume ofRPS GaiaTech on 7/19/17 to complete the PTI 
application for the Generator and the subsequent ROP application amendment. 

Woodworth hopes to have the Permit to Install completed and sent to MDEQ within the next two 
weeks to bring us back into compliance. 

Sincerely, 

ert S. Lixey 
General Manager 
Woodworth Inc. 

cc: 
Matt Woodworth 
Chris Blume 

Woodworth Incorporated 
www.wwiflint.com 


